LINGUISTICS SPECIALIST GROUP MEETING

Friday 27th February 2009

10.30 – 13.00

Minutes

1. Present: Judith Broadbent (JB), Geoff Hall (GH), Richard Hudson (DH), Paul Rowlett (PR) and Sarah Rule (SR).

Apologies: Doug Arnold, Patricia Ashby, Alison Dickens, Lynne Murphy, Florence Myles.
2. Minutes of the last meeting and matters arising:

2.1
2i: Reported: that Jean Peccei is assumed to have left the group.
2.2
2ii: Reported: that JB is finding a student representative to write a piece on discourse. Action: JB, SR to remind JB
2.3
2ii: Letters to HODs. Tabled: a draft letter to HoDs; Agreed: various amendments and additions; Noted: concern about the existing LLAS mailing list and whether the letter to HoDs should go to institutions already represented. Action: PR to amend draft letter, adding LLAS URL; SR to check mailing list and also check LAGB and BAAL lists.
Suggested: that an online survey be conducted in conjunction with the letter to HoDs, whereby respondents (HoDs, departmental reps, learned society committee members) could be asked 3 very simple questions along the lines of “Have you heard of the subject centre?”, “Do you know what it does?”, “Would you like to know more?”; Suggested: to use Survey Monkey for this. Action: SR to check feasibility with Subject centre.
2.4
2iii: Good Practice Guide articles on Employability. Noted: that DH’s article on employability for linguistics graduates is already on the LLAS website and just needed a link in the employability section and to the good practice guide. Action: SR to check this
Agreed: that DH would check whether the UCL booklet on Careers for Linguistic Graduates had ever been updated. Action: DH. Suggested: that an employability-focused event be organised comprising presentations of case studies of curriculum delivery centred around valuable employability/transferable skills or knowledge, e.g. presentations, data analysis, webpage design, discourse analysis. Action: PR to pursue this idea and Subject centre to send message to whole group about the event.
2.5
3ii: English Language Event. Reported: that the original plan for an event co-ordinated by Judith Baxter (Reading) has had to be dropped due to JB’s unavailability. Agreed: that Joan Beal (Sheffield) be invited instead; that the focus of the event needs to be finalised; possibly something on the nature of English language degrees.  Action: PR to contact Joan Beal.
2.6
3ii and 6: Strategies to increase engagement with pedagogy from linguistics community. Reported: that PR had emailed the LAGB student committee (chaired by Penny Thompson) inviting suggestions re the kind of event LLAS might organise for the benefit of PGRs or early-career researchers involved in teaching; that PT had replied positively and had suggested events on teaching, assessment marking, etc.; Agreed: that a session at the next LAGB conference be proposed, such as a 2 hour slot with two speakers (with an LAGB orientation), one on teaching syntax (e.g. Willem Hollen) and one on marking/assessment (someone with experience of working with PGRs who do teaching so have to mark and assess etc) Action: PR to contact LAGB.
2.7
4ii:  ITT project. Reported: that funding has been granted from LLAS (£750:00) and English subject Centre (£750:00).

2.8
6: Resolved: to check whether the BAAL student representative has been contacted. Action: SR 
3. Membership:

3.1
Reported: that several individuals had been invited to join the group and that the following had accepted: Graeme Trousdale (Edinburgh), Frances Rock (Cardiff) Joan Beal (Sheffield). Action: SR to add them to the email distribution lists and to invite them to the next meeting.
3.2
Reported: that Jeannine Treffers-Daller (UWE) has been appointed as successor to PR as Chair of the Group. Action: SR to add JTD to the email distribution lists and to invite her to the next meeting.
4. Subject Centre update:
4.1
Resolved: that each Group member would suggest 3 individuals (one senior, one mid-level and one junior academic) to be approached by the external LLAS evaluator as part of the evaluation process. Action: SR to email Group members to ask them to do this.
5. Events
5.1
Field Linguistics, SOAS, late May/early June. Action: SR/AD to confirm date so that event can be publicised.
5.2
Reported: that LLAS had agreed to award 4 Student Bursaries for the LLL Summer School to be held at SOAS.
Speech and language therapy. Reported: that a small workshop is to go ahead at Newcastle in Jan 2010; that the new BACL chair is to be involved and some presentations; that the event will focus on good practice surrounding linguistics modules witihin SLT programmes, the sharing of materials, and making students aware of the relevance of linguistics to their profession. Action: SR to support development of the event and liaise with Carolyn Letts at Newcastle.
 Bilingualism. Reported: that the idea of a teaching-oriented bilingualism event has been discussed with Margaret Deuchar (Bangor); that Bangor are already hosting a number of conferences and PGR events on bilingualism; Suggested: that a more useful event would be one based on issues that surround teaching linguistics from different interdisciplinary perspectives and the different ways of approaching teaching the subject to non-specialists, e.g., pragmatics for translators, grammar for trainee teachers, linguistics for computer scientists. Action: SR to circulate proposal to group and ask for suggestions for programme and venues
Student Survey. Reported: that in 1986 CLIE had published a survey conducted by Thomas Bloor on starting UG students’ knowledge of language, some of whom were specialist linguists, while others were non-specialist language learners majoring in other subject areas; that the survey was designed to find out just how much students know about language when they start University; Suggested: that there would be value to repeating the survey, possibly online. Action: DH to track down original questionnaire, SR to investigate online platform with IT people at subject Centre.
6. Future Directions for Linguistics in LLAS
6.1 Student Web Pages. Noted: that LLAS needs contributions from students on “What it’s like to Study Linguistics”; Reported: by PA that contributions on phonetics are in the pipeline, and that the online version of the piece on syntax was of poor quality. Action: JB to find someone to write on Discourse, GH to check PhD letters in Swansea, SR/AD to check syntax piece and modify as necessary; SR/AD to circulate call for further contributions.
6.2 Project Funding. Reported: that LLAS offered modest sums to support pedagogic projects, but that linguistics was typically underrepresented among applicants; Suggested: that bids could be made for funding to allow creation of online learning objects from already existing modules, the use of LOC in these bids is perfectly feasible. Action: SR to investigate availability of LOC and training.
6.3 Articles for Liaison. Considered: ideas for linguistics articles for liaison; Queried: why Liaison isn’t available online. Action: SR to send GH a copy of Liaison, and find out why it is not online, SR to send request to Group members for articles.
7 AOB :

7.1 English Subject Centre report to CLIE, point 4. Noted: that the document reads: 
“Material for the Subject Centre Website

We are adding an area on the HE teaching of English Language (and in particular of those curriculum areas for which—rather than LLAS—have special responsibility, viz. sociolinguistics, stylistics and discourse studies) to the English Subject Centre website. This will consist of webpages on specific issues, short teaching ideas (‘T3’: see http://www.english.heacademy.ac.uk/explore/resources/t3/index.php) and 1,500-word case studies (see http://www.english.heacademy.ac.uk/explore/publications/casestudies/bginfo.php) . All contributions will be paid for. I’d be delighted to receive ideas and material from CLIE members.”
Noted: concern that the English Subject Centre apparently saw sociolinguistics, stylistics, and discourse studies as their ‘special responsibility’. Action: AD to contact English subject Centre to discuss this.

8 Date of Next Meeting:  Date of next meeting Monday 8 June.  Jeannine Treffers-Daller will attend. 
